COMPUTER INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY DEPARTMENT

LANE COMMUNITY COLLEGE

ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
April 26, 2012

Paul Wikins and Gary Bricher, advisory co-coordinators, shared facilitator duties since Otto Radke was absent due to a business trip.

PRESENT 

Members:  Dennis Chong, Symantec Corp.; Connor Salisbury, Squishy Pixels; Jim Marks, Lane County; Les Moore, 4J Schools; Ted Glick, City of Eugene; Chas Horner, Student Representative.

Faculty/Staff:  Ron Little, Paul Wilkins, Gary Bricher.

ABSENT 

Members:  Nate Chapman, Kevin Crissman, Lorraine Kerwood, Otto Radke, Dale Smith.  

I. WELCOME AND APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Gary called the meeting to order at 3:40pm in Bldg 19, Room 142, and welcomed all.  The Winter 2012 minutes were reviewed and approved.  

II. 
CERTIFICATES OF APPRECIATION and RECRUITING NEW MEMBERS

Certificates of appreciation were awarded to Ted Glick, Jim Marks, and Chas Horner whose terms expired.  The members present were asked for suggestions for new members for next year.  Jim Marks provided a list of names (Mike Finch, Brad Welch, Mark Davis).

III. ADVISORY COMMITTEE VICE CHAIR

The co-coordinators proposed that the committee have a vice chair who would assume the duties of chair in his/her absence.  It was mentioned that the Advisory Handbook recommends a vice chair.  It was also mentioned that Otto Radke had agreed to serve as chair for another year if approved by the committee.  This would put the committee on a two-year track with the vice chair becoming the chair in the following year as recommended by the handbook. These proposals were approved by the committee.

IV.
COMMUNITY SHARING

Members were asked to share newsworthy items from their company and the IT community.

Connor Salisbury: Squishy Pixels is continuing to work on a non-public project with Arcimoto (electric car manufacturer).  They are also retrofitting a previously developed game for the Android.  Game developers continue to meet the first Wednesday of each month at the Pizza Research Institute, and students are welcome.

Jim Marks: Lane County’s employment picture is bleak.  Information Services is laying off 9 to 10 employees by July 1.  They still have lots of projects, however.  The trend is to purchasing packages rather than building.  There is also a cloud-based trend though not at high momentum at this point. In total, the county is facing a $100 million shortfall.

Ted Glick: City of Eugene has a $7 million short fall and are cutting services and have stopped cost-of-living wage increases.  ISD however has not had major impact.  Their open DBA position was filled one month ago.  The long-term vacancy on the corporate team has just filled.  The city is out of AIRS and is moving to a purchased law enforcement records system.

Dennis Chong: Symantec is hiring in some areas.  They are looking for networking and Unix skills.  There is a focus on soft skills.  Not many changes to report—still using Windows XP and Windows 7.  In support, there is a new tool for customer relations management -- salesforce.com.

Les Moore: 4J is working on providing wireless throughout all schools in the district for ebooks, etc.  The large student information system project mentioned last time is moving forward.  The servers are in place now and training is being scheduled.  This system will touch each staff member and student.  4J will go live in Fall 2013.  A state-wide consortium is involved and some districts are going live sooner.  4J has an open senior network engineer position at this time.

Chas Horner: From the students’ perspective, Chas said there is optimism and many are looking for entry-level positions in IT.  Many students have had job experience in other disciplines and so have a work history, but were laid off from their last job and are re-training.

Paul gave a CIT department status report in Larry Scott’s absence indicating that enrollment has leveled off and we seem to be entering a period of slower growth.  The college is anticipating cuts but probably not faculty.  The current faculty hiring process is underway, and we just hired a permanent office admin.  Ron indicated that in CIT, contracted faculty teach only 20-25% (which is very low from a college-wide perspective) of the classes, part-time instructors teach the rest.

V. 
BUSINESS/DISCUSSION

Alumni Feedback Subcommittee Status – Paul indicated that the subcommittee didn’t meet yet and that he is planning a meeting for May.  The status report is postponed until the Fall meeting.

Revenue Generation – Gary introduced this topic and indicated that the college wants to diversify its revenue stream.  The members were asked if they had ideas how the CIT department could generate revenue, for example, the Culinary Arts department operates the Renaissance Room, and the college’s CML is an income producing conference center, etc.

Revenue through training ideas generated by the committee:

· Soft skills and business analyst training are current interests of Lane County.  People Soft training is another but is being handled already.  End-user training when new O.S. rolls out.  Project Management training was an interest in the past.

· Symantec has subscription based training, but it isn’t used very often by employees.  The focus now is more on train the trainer with internal training for employees.  Would purchase training if it were re-usable, e.g., videos.  A good time for operating system training is when new O.S. rolls out.

· At Squishy Pixels, in the past the Lane art faculty came to teach art.  Customer service or human/soft skills is an interest.  Also, an idea is python literacy training for “quick automation” tasks for non-programmers.  

· Customer service skills training is desired by 4J as well.  Also, the Register Guard ran an article recently on how to clean a computer for re-use and such training could be of interest.

· At the City of Eugene, most training is done by a private contractor who is providing very good service.

· Another suggested class idea was secure disposal of electronic media (for education, health care, customer records, etc.).

Other revenue generation ideas from the committee:

· Mobile device training, for example, how to protect one’s self on an Android which a recent report indicated was the #1 hacked device.

· Classrooms with corporate names as a result of donations from corporations, for example, The Disney room instead of Rm 120.

Networking Support – Due to lack of time it was agreed to postpone this topic till the Fall meeting.

All members were thanked for their attendance and the meeting adjourned at 5:00pm.  The next regular meeting will be in Fall 2012 at Lane, probably in early November.   The college-wide advisory gala dinner followed.
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